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  CHESS ASSOCIATION OF QUEENSLAND INC   

    Affiliated with the Australian Chess Federation Inc
     Member of the Sports Federation of Queensland Inc
    ABN 95 728 873 325


COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES

Held at 3 Didsbury St, East Brisbane,

on Sunday March 18 2012

Meeting Opened: 5.00pm

Present:
Mark Stokes (Chairman), Patrick Byrom, Jim Rogers, Gail Young, Allan Menham (via telephone), 

John Surridge (via telephone)

Apologies:
Michael Corner

1
Acceptance of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting


Moved by Patrick Byrom, seconded by Jim Rogers:


That the minutes of the previous meeting be accepted.  


Passed unanimously.

2
Business Arising from the Previous Minutes

2.1       The first 2012 CAQ Email Newsletter has been distributed to all 2010 & 2011 CAQ members, plus 
others.

2.2       Interschool chess tender invitation has been placed in ACF Newsletter.

2.3
Mark Stokes is now a signatory to the CAQ accounts.

3 
Reports

3.1       Treasurer


Jim Rogers presented a written report, and a list of accounts for payment.  The CAQ has about $44 000 
in assets.


Moved by Jim Rogers, seconded by Patrick Byrom:


That the accounts as detailed on the attached list be confirmed for payment, and that the 
Treasurer's Report be accepted.


Passed unanimously. 


Moved by Jim Rogers, seconded by Patrick Byrom:


That $5 000 be transferred from the CAQ cheque account to the CAQ investment account.


Passed unanimously.

3.2
Membership Secretary


Gail Young produced a written report.

4 
Correspondence


Miscellaneous correspondence from Qsport.

5          Ratification of Email Decisions

5.1       That income received by Graeme Gardiner from interschool events held in the Gold Coast region in 
2011 and 2012 be excluded from  the calculation of the licence fee payable by him for 2011 and 2012 
under the Queensland Interschool Chess Championships Licensing Agreement.


Moved by Jim Rogers, seconded by Patrick Byrom:

            That the email decisions be ratified.

            Passed unanimously.

 

6          Special Business

6.1       Planning for the 2013 Australian Juniors

            Graeme Gardiner is still looking at possible venues for the 2013 Australian Junior Championship.


The 2012 Australian School Teams Championships will be organised by the ACT.

6.2      2012 Qld Championship


Patrick Byrom presented a proposed entry form to the meeting.  The entry form was approved, apart 
from some minor changes, and will be available on the CAQ website soon.

7
General Business

7.1
Olympiad Appeal


Moved by Jim Rogers, seconded by Mark Stokes:


That the CAQ donate $1000 to the 2012 ACF Olympiad Appeal.


Passed unanimously.

7.2
ACF Grand Prix Payments


Moved by Mark Stokes, seconded by Jim Rogers:


That the CAQ pay CAQ-affiliated clubs in advance of their Grand Prix tournament and early in the 
year.


Carried 4-2.

7.3
Arbiters


Only one arbiter applied to be placed on the CAQ website, so this will be postponed until there are more 
applicants.

7.4
CAQ Newsletter


Michael D'Arcy joined the meeting and gave a summary of his proposed content for the next CAQ 
Newsletter, which will be emailed out in early April.

8 
Date and Venue of the Next Meeting


The next Council meeting will be held at 5.00pm on Sunday, April 29, 2012, at 3 Didsbury St, East 
Brisbane.

Meeting closed at 6.15pm.

Signed by Mark Stokes (Chairman):  _________________________


